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The Knightly News 

... is a monthly newsletter of the 
Knights of Columbus, John Paul I 
Council No. 7165 in Dale City, VA. 
for the information of its members, 
their families, and other interested 
K of C councils.  

Opinions expressed are those of 
the individual author and do not 
necessarily reflect those of John 
Paul I Council, the Grand Knight, 
the officers, the editor, or the 
Knights of Columbus. 

Send articles to the editor, Wasiu 
Adedeji, no later than the 3rd 
Wednesday of the month for 
inclusion in the next issue. E-mail 
to: knightlynews@kofc7165.org 

This newsletter is also available on 
the world wide web at: 

http://kofc7165.org 
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Brothers, 
 
Thank you to all who helped with the Council events 
this past month. We had another successful highway 
cleanup thanks to your efforts. We were able to do our 
part to guard and keep company the Blessed Sacrament  during  the 40 
hours of Devotion and acted as Bartenders for the St. Joseph/St. Patrick’s 
Day dinner. 
 
Looking ahead to this month we have the Ladies appreciation dinner to 
honor the Ladies in our lives and an Easter Egg hunt for the children in our 
lives.  Read the Program Directors Report for details on these and other 
happenings. 
 
I want to mention KOVAR. This month we will be organizing the member-
ship to help with the KOVAR collections. All of the money we collect for 
KOVAR goes to KOVAR. The money is used in the State of Virginia to help 
the Intellectually Disabled. Money collected is used to give grants for group 
homes, schools, transportation, adult daycare and support Special Olym-
pics, to improve the lives of the Intellectually Disabled. We will do a collec-
tion this month at the Church on April 11/12th and the store front Collec-
tions will be May 7-10. Please sign up to help with the collections. All are 
welcome.  Please see the article in this newsletter from KOVAR chairman 
Matt Drabik for more details. 
 
Fraternally,  
Lou Byers 

Lou Byers, GK 
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· Easter Egg Hunt 
· KOVAR 
· Ladies Appreciation 

Night 
· Knights at the Nats 

John Paul I Columbian 
Center 

Council Meetings: 
1st and 3rd Wednesdays 



Karen Dart Wins 2015 FREE Blackjack Tournament:  With loud applause from 
all the ladies present, Karen Dart managed her chips like a pro, analyzed her op-
ponents moves like a spy and remained cool as a cucumber on her way to whip-
ping all the guys and winning our Blackjack Tournament. Thanks to all who played and big thanks 

to Sandy Gagnon for being our dealer.  

Win with the Nats or Caps: Baseball is back and so is Win with the Caps. On meeting evenings when both 
are playing we will have Win with the Caps and Win with the Nats.  

 
Home & Lounge will be Closed from Apr 3rd to Apr 5t h & Sat Apr 11th 
 

2015 Birthday Nights:  Gray and Sandy Gagnon will again host our Birthday Nights for 
2015.The menu for this year will include our John Paul I Salad Bar, Breaded Pork Chop, Scal-
lop Potatoes, Apple Sauce, Rolls & Butter and of course Birthday Cake for dessert. This dinner 
is open to every member regardless of their Birthday status. We still have a lot of members who 
think that they can only come when they have a Birthday. However, if we are celebrating your 
Birthday month or that of your spouse, the meal is free. Otherwise the cost is a small $8.00. 

First Birthday Night is Saturday April 25th with free dinner to all members and/or their spouse who have a 
Birthday in January, February, March or April. Reservations need to be made by Wed April 22nd. 

Summer Cook Outs: Summer 2015 cook outs start in about 45 days on Friday May 15th. After 
several meetings with the cook out team, we have decided that all went so will last year that we 
will stay with the same format. To get ready, a new, very large grill has been purchased and 
should help in getting the food out a little faster. Hamburgers and Hot Dogs will be available every 
Friday. Steak, Ribs, Chicken and Brats on selected Fridays.  
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As you know, Father Edward L. Richardson SMA Assembly #3174 of the Fourth Degree is partici-
pating in the Overseas Coupon Program. We periodically send coupons to Illesheim Army Base in 
Illesheim, Germany, for use at Post and Base Exchanges and Commissaries.  
 

What you need to do is simple:   
Bring MANUFACTURER'S coupons (both food and non-food) to your regular council meetings, where they 
will be collected, tabulated and sent off. It won't cost you a cent. 
The folks on the base tell me that in the food category, they can really use coupons for baby food. In the non-
food, category, coupons for pet food and supplies would be greatly appreciated. 
 
A few guidelines:  
·  Manufacturer's coupons only. No restaurants, grocery stores, etc 
·  Please pay attention to expiration dates. Coupons used on the base are good for six (6) months after the 

expiration date.  
·  It would be very helpful if you could separate the coupons into “food” and 'non-food” categories. If you eat 

or drink it for a meal or snack it's food. Vitamins, medical products, etc., are non-food. 
· We have a box marked “Military Coupons” just outside the clubroom door, so if you can't make it to meet-

ings, you can still contribute by dropping them in the box when you're at the Council Home. 
 
Over the past year, we sent more than $30,000 in co upons to help our folks in uniform. Please contin-
ue to help with this good work. 
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Brothers,  
 
Hopefully winter is behind us and we can look forward to an active spring.   

To get things started we have the Children’s Easter egg hunt on Sat-
urday 4 April, 10 AM at the Council home.  All Knights’ children, 
grandchildren are welcome to come on out.  Then the following week-
end on 11 April we have Ladies Appreciation Night.  The chairman for this event is PGK 
Bill Gleichsner.  The evening will have great food, entertainment to honor our ladies for 
all that they do. Please see Bill’s article in the newsletter for all the details. 

 
Get ready! KOVAR time is fast approaching.  Sign ups will be out soon and we need all those that 
can to sign up to help with this event.  April 11 & 12 we will be soliciting donations after all masses 
and on May 7 - 10 we will working the store fronts. 
 
For those that love baseball, on 9 May we will be doing a “Knights at the Nats”.  We have reserved seats in 
the outfield along the third base line for the Nats vs the Braves, first pitch is at 4:05.  Cost is $46.00 per per-
son which includes transportation via bus from the council home and back.  This is open to all Knights, family 
and friends.  Please contact the Deputy Grand Knight to sign up.   
 
Fraternally, 
Jim Dart 
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Please contact the Grand 
Knight  if you are interested in 
serving as a leader of the  
Squire Roses.  
grandknight@kofc7165.org 

Title Name E-Mail Telephone 
Chaplain Rev. Fr. Gerard Creedon gerrycreedon@gmail.com (703) 670-8323 

Grand Knight Lou Byers, Jr. Loub_JR@yahoo.com (703) 878-0582 

Deputy Grand Knight James M. Dart abncp@earthlink.net (571) 221-1102 
Chancellor Michael Dvoroznak mdvoroznak@aol.com (703) 794-1096 

Recorder Keith F. Kaminsky kaminskykf@verizon.net (703) 899-6033 
Financial Secretary PGK Bob Weiss b1weiss@comcast.net (703) 225-9103 
Treasurer Daniel J. Pierce oretap@aol.com (703) 670-8339 

Lecturer Juan Martinez juanmm@juno.com (703) 583-7440 

Advocate PGK Joseph J. Anderson carwash444@aol.com (703) 680-7129 

Warden Victor M. Rivera vrivera21@netscape.net (703) 583-1353 

Inside Guard Rick C. Unverricht unverricht@comcast.net (703) 583-8418 

Outside Guard Dan Lupinetti   jdlupinetti@gmail.com (703) 583-7440 

Outside Guard Timothee Donangmaye mutaba6868@gmail.com (703) 629-0870 

1-Year Trustee PGK Helmut E. Brokamp Helmut.brokamp@gmail.com (703) 317-7178 

2-Year Trustee PGK Ed Fairbairn ejfairbairn@gmail.com (703) 909-5442 
3-Year Trustee PGK Michael M. Wissel mmwissel@verizon.net (703) 590-5670 

Membership TBD   

Newsletter Wasiu Adedeji adedejiw@gmail.com (703) 226-9311 

Communications PGK Ed Fairbairn ejfairbairn@gmail.com (703) 909-5442 

Publicity PGK Jim Limbach jlimback@verizon.net (703) 590-5756 

Fraternal Supplies TBD   

Home Manager PGK Steve Macejka smacejka@hotmail.com (703) 590-0794 

Church Committee Keith Henderson finadvice@aol.com (703) 491-5911 

Community Committee Peter J. Ingerick p_ingerick@yahoo.com (703) 590-1356 
Council Committee Michael Dvoroznak mdvoroznak@aol.com (703) 794-1096 

Family Committee Keith F. Kaminsky kaminskykf@verizon.net (703) 899-6033 

Pro-Life Committee Mike Herrick ms1herrick@comcast.net (703) 568-6451 

Youth Committee Victor M. Rivera vrivera21@netscape.net (703) 583-1353 

Insurance Field Agent Thom Harrington Thomas.Harrington@kofc.org (703) 336-9020 

Bingo Chairman PGK Bill Gleichsner billpattiann@verizon.net (703) 491-2378 
President KC Ladies Carole Protacio agpcsp78@verizon.net (703) 590-2802 

Page 3 


�	���
�

No Report 



The March meeting was 
started with a prayer, fol-
lowed by the reading of the 

February  minutes, by Joyce Castro in Patti Ann’s 
absence, and the Treasurer’s report.   In honor of 
St. Patrick, refreshments, supplied by Theresa 
Brinkheide and Mary Dvoroznak, were green and 
beautifully displayed. 
 
Thank you to all the ladies who continue to send 
baked goods to the Bingo Cake Raffle.  Please 
continue to support our largest fund raiser for char-
ity by bringing your baked goods to the VFW on 
Minnieville Road by 6:30.  If you would like to sell 
tickets -- it’s very simple—all you have to do is sell 
tickets for the raffle.  (Call Joyce Brown at 703-670
-7505 for details) 
 
On Sunday, February 22nd The Ladies and their 
husbands met at the Bavarian Chef Restaurant in 
Fredericksburg for dinner.  We Chose from an ex-
tensive group menu, accompanied with family-style 
vegetables, bread, butter, coffee, tea, soft drinks 
and a choice of 2 desserts.  The food and ambi-
ence were wonderful.   Thank You Mary Allen for a 
job well done. 
 
We have been asked to help with brother 
Knight Vic Poillucci and his wife Nancy. He has 
been battling cancer for some time now. Nancy 
requests help during the following hours: Fri-
days 2:30 -5:30, and Saturdays from 1:00 till 5:00.. 
If you think you would have time to 
help Vic and Nancy, please contact Carole Prota-
cio. 
  

Ladies Appreciation Dinner on 
April 11th -6pm.  Free for widows 
and the ladies of John Paul I Coun-
cil Members, $25 fee for men  703 
491- 2378  See article below for 
more information. 
  
Watch for your letter about the bakeless cake 
sale .  They have all been handed out or mailed.  
When you receive it , read it and send The KC La-
dies the cost of a cake. 
 
Some of the events coming up are: 
KC Ladies meeting           April 7th 
 Ladies Appreciation           April 11th 
 Baking for Bingo               April 13th  
  
Officers for next year - Someone needs to step 
up as President of the KC Ladies for next year. 
The other offices are all covered.  Please give it 
some serious thought. It is not difficult and does 
not take up a great deal of time. There are many 
past presidents that would be more than willing to 
help you. Linda Gilligan is the Nomination Repre-
sentative and will be calling each lady asking if you 
are interested. Let's save her from having to make 
50 phone calls, just call her and let her know that 
you will take the office.  
 
In May, we will also be distributing funds to chari-
ties.  If you have any charity that you would like the 
KC Ladies to consider donating, contact Carole 
Protacio at agpcsp78@verizon.net . 
 
Please continue to collect pull tabs for the Ronald 
McDonald House and Box Tops for Education for 
the Holy Family School. 

�������
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This month our Council will have a din-
ner to honor our Spouses and signifi-
cant other by saying Thank You for the 
support they have provided.  The ladies 
appreciation night will be held on Satur-
day, April 11th, in the Council Home. 
 
The evening will start with a Cocktail 
hour at 6:30 pm.  We will provide hors 
d’oeuvres and an open bar consisting 
Beer, Wine, and Soda.  The menu will 

consist of a Salad, an Entrée of Beef and Chicken 
sliced and served with port wine or (béarnaise) 
sauce, scalloped potatoes and mixed vegetables.  
Dessert will be served.  We will also serve fresh 

brewed regular and decaffeinated coffee.  Enter-
tainment for the evening will be provided by Frank 
Cubillo, as he sings his hits from Frank Sinatra. 
 
The cost for the men is $25, and it is free for our 
Special Ladies.  A reservation for this dinner is a 
must and they need to be made by April 7th to Bill 
Gleichsner at 703-491-2378 or billgleichs-
ner@yahoo.com. 
 
Please show your appreciation for your Lady and all 
the Ladies who have supported our Council by join-
ing us on April 11th.  We look forward to seeing you 
and your Lady. 



 "All the parts of the body, though many, are one bo dy, so also Christ."  
This reading from St Paul beautifully describes the spirit of Holy Family Parish. We welcomed many 
new members to the church at the Easter vigil, We believe that among us they will encounter the 
Risen Lord. The Risen Savior is the foundation of our unity in all of our glorious diversity.   
I ask you to celebrate our "Unity in Diversity" as we come together on April 19 at 6 pm for our Annu-
al Parish Assembly. We invite all our ministries and cultural groups to come and share the ways 
they build community here at Holy family.  
A big thank you to all who planned and participated in our Holy Week and Easter celebrations,  
 
Alleluia! 
 
FR Gerry Creedon 
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by Bob Rouleau 

Mk 11: 24 - "I give you my word, if you are ready to believe that you will receive whatever you 
ask for in prayer, it shall be done for you." 

Just think! If ALL the Knights and their families from our Council and our Assembly were to take a 
moment to pray for those who are “Sick or in Distress”, wouldn’t this awesome power produce 
results? After all, GOD SAID IT WOULD! So I ask all of you to call me, (703) 670-6423, e-mail 
me, prayers@kofc7165.org or tell me in person the names of individuals and/or families who are in need of 
prayer, whether sick or in distress, and I will include them in this list. (“Distress” means death in the family, out 
of work, having financial, marital or other “personal” problems either at home or at work.)  

And finally, let us remember to pray for our Priests, the Born, the Unborn, all Council widows, all members of 
our families, our parish and our community in need. 

PRAYERS REQUESTED DURING FEBRUARY/
MARCH FOR - THOSE IN DISTRESS: 
 
· The Pierce and Downer families on the passing 

of Oreta Downer 
· The Wilkinson and Rivera families on the pass-

ing of Laura Wilkinson 
· The Oujah and Nwezeigwe families on the pass-

ing of Lawrence Nwezeigwe 
· The Graham and Denhoff families on the pass-

ing of Bob Denhoff 
· The Stewart family on the passing of Geraldine 

Stewart 
· The Peacott and Garceau families on the pass-

ing of Theresa Garceau 
· The Omile family on the passing of Benjamin 

Omile 
· The Short and Guernsey families on the passing 

of Douglas Guernsey 
· The Bouchard family on the passing of Bob Bou-

chard 
· The Farish family on the passing of Joan Farish 
· The Smith family on the passing of SK John 

Smith 
· The Gleichsner and Dudenhoefer families on the 

passing of Mary Dudenhoefer 
· The Epler and Flynn families on the passing of 

Robert Flynn 
· Karl Willy 
· Andrew Weiss 
· For all those who have died due to terrorist at-

tacks or by the hand of friends or family mem-
bers 

· The Catholic Church 
· Tom Duesterhaus – still missing 
· All the forgotten warriors who gave their lives for 

our freedom 
· All Veterans, especially those with serious and 

life changing injuries 
· For all military and civilian personnel in Harm’s 

Way and their families 

PRAYERS REQUESTED DURING FEBRUARY/
MARCH FOR - THE SICK:  
· Brother Pat McFarland 

· Jean Wachter 

· Don Ferguson 

· Lou Manfre 

· Nick Andrus 

· Julia Macnamara 

· A Brother Knight 

· Brother Tom ZumBrunnen 

· Terry Sullivan 

· Jim McNabb 

· Gerri Gasper 

· Brother Kinter Bernard Jr. 

· Mary Fairbairn 

· Brother Vic Poillucci 

· Kenneth Whitehead 

· Brother Bernie Bresnahan 

· Elaine Bogart 

· Brother Bruce Warner 

· Mark Tilley 

· Joyce Donangmaye 

· Kimberly Meredith 

· Betty Faszcza 

· Erlinda Baytan 

· Mrs. Robert Dehnert 

· Brother Al Bahr 

· Brother George Fontaine 

· Monsignor Thomas Caroluzza 

· PSD Bill McCarthy 

· Brother Noel Montoro 

· Brother Stan Misiorski 

· Dante Lupinetti 

LEST WE FORGET�



Henderson Family 

  

Keith Kaminsky 

April’s Knight of the Month is Sir Knight Keith Kamin-
sky.   
Keith is currently the recorder for the council and 
has been a major force in the activities this year.  An 
active bingo team member,  Keith has run a sub 
sale, acted as the Liason for the annual 4th of July 
parade,  and organized the brothers acting as Bar-
tenders for the Annual St. Joseph/St. Patrick’s day 
dinner.  Keith is a Eucharistic Minister, and partici-
pates in many events, including the Annual Parish 
Festival.  He is also an Usher at the Basilica and is 
an active member of the 1st Degree Team.   And 
when Keith is not running a program he is always 
involved in the background.   
Whether he is helping pick up trash on Dale Blvd, 
supporting the Subs he accepting any task asked of 
him with humility and grace.  Please join me in con-
gratulating Keith Kaminsky as the Knight of the 
month for April. 
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The Henderson Family – Keith and Ann are April’s 
Family of the Month.  Keith serves as Chairman of 
the Church Committee. In this capacity, Keith and 
the members of his Committee ensure that coordina-
tion is accomplished for the many Council activities 
that involve Holy Family Church or the use of the 
Church facilities. In addition Keith is very involved 
with numerous other Council activities to include 
Sub Sales, Holy Family Fun Festival Support, Keep 
Christ in Christmas Card sales, KOVAR, Corporate 
Communion preparation and implementation, and 
Christmas Tree Sales.  Keith participates at all the 
Program Meetings, providing helpful input to discus-
sions and helping with anything that needs attention.  
Keith is also a member of Holy Family’s Finance 
Council.   

Ann is a member of the KC Ladies and participates 
in all their activities that benefit numerous local char-
ities and provide support for the Council and many 
of its activities.  She assists Holy Family with its an-
nual Christmas Trees from Around the World Dis-
play, in particular the Irish and KC Ladies Christmas 
Trees. 

Keith and Ann Work As a Team to gain maximum 
benefit from all the activities they perform that sup-
port the Council and the Church. They truly reflect 
the importance that the Knight’s place on Family. 

Congratulations Keith and Ann keep up the GOOD 
WORK!!!   
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LADIES  
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KNIGHTS  
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Michael Buro 04/03 

Lionel Thibodaux 04/04 

Eugene Brown 04/07 

Mark Carter 04/07 

Edward Grimm 04/08 

Richard Gill 04/11 

Patrick Mc Farland 04/11 

Victor Rivera 04/12 

Kevin Dunlop 04/13 

Joseph Faszcza 04/14 

Juan Martinez 04/16 

Timothy Driskill 04/17 

James Ondo 04/18 

Michael Osei 04/19 

Patrick Burke 04/20 

Michael McLaughlin 04/21 

Robert Beach 04/21 

Bill Houston 04/23 

James Lassiter 04/23 
Fidel Munoz Alvizures 04/24 

James Moffett 04/24 

Jay Beckerman 04/25 

Jerome Dearden 04/28 

Marjorie McCarthy 04/01 

Carolyn Irwin 04/04 

Loretta Crawford 04/06 

Ruth Munoz 04/12 

Paula Cirillo 04/17 

Deborah Moffett 04/17 

Renate Hudson 04/20 

Maria Evans 04/22 

Christine DeBenedictis 04/26 
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All billing and payments requested by members will need to be submitted no later than Monday before each 
meeting.  Please email the information to me so the warrants can be created.   I need as much info as you 
can provide- name, address of payee and amounts.  You will still need to turn in a chit and receipts to the 
DGK at the meeting. 
Please email or call me right away if you haven’t received your 2015 dues statement.  
 
PGK Bob Weiss 
703 225 9103 | financialsecretary@kofc7165.org 



 
 

Some people believe that ethics in business is a contradiction in terms. They think that in 
order to be profitable, a company and its leaders must abandon morality and embrace the 
dark, greedy side that they see so often in the news and in movies.  
At the Knights of Columbus, we know this isn’t true. A business can be both ethical and suc-
cessful. We are. 
As a Catholic organization, we understand the value and importance of our core beliefs and 
the original mission of Venerable Father Michael J. McGivney. In fact, much of the strength 
and financial security we provide to members and their families can be attributed to our ethi-

cal, moral standards.  
More than 96 percent of Knights who buy our life insurance keep it, year in and year out. The Order takes this 
commitment to our members very seriously. This means carefully planning when it comes time to invest. Our 
professional staff researches all transactions to insure that they fall in line with Catholic values. If a transac-
tion makes them uncomfortable, they don’t make it.  
“We exclude any company engaged in activity that conflicts with Catholic moral teaching: companies directly 
involved in abortion, contraception, human cloning, embryonic stem cell research, for-profit health care that 
pays for any of these, or pornography,” said Supreme Knight Carl Anderson. “There are many companies in 
the pharmaceutical and communications industries that would undoubtedly provide excellent returns for us, 
but which are not in our portfolio because they engage in research and development or programming in ways 
that violate the sanctity or dignity of human life.”  
In the end, the Knights of Columbus investment strategy is motivated by morality, not money. Yet, each year 
we remain profitable, increase our assets and stay dedicated to this vision that will keep the Order financially 
sound for generations to come.  
But don’t just take our word for it. In 2015, for the second year in a row, the Knights of Columbus was named 
a “World’s Most Ethical Company” by the Ethisphere Institute. We were one of only two life insurance compa-
nies to earn the honor in 2014, and one of four this year. 
“Faithful Catholics have choices when buying life insurance,” said the Supreme Knight. “But they know that at 
the Knights of Columbus their policy is supplied by an insurer that shares their moral and ethical values and is 
guided in all of its investment and sales practices by those values.”  
Contact me today to learn more about our products. 
 
Thom Harrington,  
703-336-9020 
Thomas.Harrington@kofc.org 
www.ThomHarrington.com  
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Our 2015 KOVAR campaign starts with collecting donations following each Mass at Holy 
Family during the weekend of April 11th & 12th (the weekend after Easter).  Our KOVAR 
Chairman, Matthew Drabik, will be at each Mass with the KOVAR vests and Tootsie Rolls.   
A Knight will be speaking at each Mass to talk about KOVAR and to invite new members into 
our Council.  Please come out to the front entrance of the church after the announcements to 
hand out treats and greet potential new Brothers.   
Any Knight who would like to speak at one or more Masses is invited to do so.  A sample text 

will be provided, but if you have a message about the Knights or about KOVAR that you want to share this is 
your chance. 
The store-front collections will take place from May 7th through May 10th.  We have more locations this year, 
so we will need more Brothers and their families to help collect!   
A SignUp Genius will be sent out in the beginning of May. 
 
Matthew Drabik 
(571) 748-9141 
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Brothers, 
 
I wrote this article as a Lecturer, in 2011, to offer an insight to the new brothers, about how our Council began 
and some information about its first activities. I would like to recycle it now, because several years have 
passed by, and since then the Council has grown with many more new members. 
Juan Martinez 
 
I would like to briefly recollect the early beginnings of our Council, mostly for the benefit of the newest knights, 
including myself and to acknowledge and recognize the work of the founding members who established the 
foundations of what we are now, a Council “that never sleeps”, motivated by a myriad of charitable and com-
munity oriented activities and which is close to 400 knights membership. 
 
By mid 1978 some members of the Kelly Council (Trinity Council then) in Woodbridge, VA, formed an explor-
atory committee to create a new Council to be located in the Dale City area in order to attract members from 
that area and to serve the new Holy Family parish. The steering committee consisted of the following knights: 
Bob Viergutz, Ted Zeunges, Jim Fullem, John Gilroy, Frank Gregory, Gary McCullough and Carl Wohletz. 
 
By December of 1978 their vision came true. The date of institution for John Paul I Council is December 16, 
1978 and approved by the Supreme Advocate on October 9, 1979. The By-laws of John Paul I, Council 7165, 
and Knights of Columbus were adopted April 5, 1979 by vote of the Council. There are 77 Charter founding 
members. 
 
John Paul I Council 7165 became the 42nd Knights of Columbus Council in Virginia. 
The Council name was chosen to honour Pope John Paul I (Albino Luciani) whom had recently died, after a 
very short papacy. 
 
The first Grand Knight was Bob Viergutz and the first Chaplain was Fr. Roy Cosby, Holy Family’s first pastor. 
The Council met in a room located in Holy Family Church itself. 
Frank Gregory was the chief recruiter and was able to recruit close to 100 new members. 
The Council conducted its own First Degree, to bring in new charter members. 
During those first years of Council life, the bartenders had to keep the beer, wine and soft drinks in their own 
homes and bring them each time that there was a meeting. 
Imagine that now! 
 
In 1981, the Council begun running Bingo at the American Legion Hall, as a first step for fund raising geared 
to the construction of a future Council Home.  By June 1983, the membership had more than doubled to 161 
members.  
 
During just the first 5 years of our Council’s existence, and because of its significant involvement in communi-
ty affairs and church, family and sports activities, it had already received 8 awards from the Supreme Council 
and 11 awards from the State Council. 
In 1989 and thanks to the revenue increase that Bingo had provided, J. P. I was able to have its own first 
Council Home, by renting a space in Centre Plaza, Dale Boulevard, in Dale City. 
June 8th, 1996, saw the Ground Breaking ceremony for the construction of the new and present Council 
Home, which was finally ready in March of 1997. The Council Home has, since then, been expanded. 
In December 16th of 2003, John Paul I Council celebrated its Silver Anniversary, 25 years of existence during 
which J.P. I Council has proudly been the parent sponsor of Saint Elisabeth Ann Seton and Sacred Heart’s 
Councils. 
 
Juan Martinez 
 
My thanks to Past Grand Knights Ted Zeunges, Al Bahr, Ray Humenik and Steve Macejka for their input about the early history of our 
Council. More information and many pictures of the Council’s history can be found at the 25th Anniversary History book, located in the 
Council’s Home. 
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John Paul I Council 7165 

P.O. Box 1106 

Dale City, VA 22195 

Return Service Requested. 

Knights of Columbus 

JOHN PAUL I 2015  
BIRTHDAY NIGHT DINNER

SATURDAY April 25 th 6:00PM to 7:00PM

LARGE SALAD BAR
BREADED PORK CHOP 
SCALLOP POTATOES

APPLE SAUCE
BREAD & BUTTER
BIRTHDAY CAKE

FREE FOR JOHN PAUL I KNIGHTS AND/OR THEIR SPOUSE WITH A
BIRTHDAY BETWEEN JANUARY AND APRIL. 

LOW, LOW COST OF $8.00 PER ADULT FOR ALL OTHERS
RESERVATIONS REQUIRED BY WEDNESDAY  APRIL 22nd 2015

DINNER SERVED IN THE COLUMBIAN CENTER BANQUET ROOM


